
DRAINAGE BOARD MEETING                                                                                                September 8th, 2025 

The Rush County Drainage Board met at 10:36a.m. September 8th, 2025 with the following present; 
Kenny Aulbach, Jeff Wilson, Ron Jarman, Marvin L. Rees, Surveyor, Jeremy Wood, Apprentice 
Surveyor, Ashley Perkins, Secretary. Also present Doug Hall, James Ramsey, and Cindy Humphrey. 
Grant Reeves and Tom Mahan was not present. 

The minutes of the meeting that was held on August 25th, 2025 were approved and signed by 
Wilson, 2nd by Aulbach. Motion carried.  

FRALEY/WILKER 
Cindy Humphrey presented to the Board about the concern of her area and flooding. She stated 
after it brought to her attention about Coons fixing Baker Street that it will cause an issue for her. 
She stated that it is okay if they don’t get over 2 inch of rain. Cindy stated about putting rock on the 
side. Jarman asked how she make it a regulated drain. Surveyor stated someone would have to 
petition for it. Surveyor stated he would like him and Kenny to get with DNR and see what can be 
done. Surveyor he will contact DNR and let them know. Surveyor also asked the Board about the 
assessment on paying back in one year or two years. The Board suggested two years for pay off.  
 
WEBB/WILLIS/MULL 
Surveyor stated that Dierckman’s project should be a reconstruction drain. Dierckman stated to the 
Board that if we make it a reconstruction drain the county would be reliable for the pipe. Board 
made motion do as maintenance connect 36’ piping into the headwall on the eastside of Flatrock 
River and hook onto the westside at their expense and that as soon as it is installed Dierckman is to 
reconvert it back to the county, Dierckman agreed with the Board by Wilson, 2nd by Hall. Ron Jarman 
opposed to the motion, motion carried. 
 
JOHN GAHIMER TILE 
Surveyor presented maps. James Ramsey presented to the Board that he spoke to the landowners 
and they are all on board with the project. Surveyor stated he will get with Jerry to go out there to 
look at the outlet. Aulbach stated he wants an outside consultant to look as well. Surveyor stated to 
get with him as well.  
 
CARR/STANLEY OUTLET 
James Ramsey stated to the Board they started this past Friday September 5th, 2025 on the project. 
They got the 22 degree fitting put in. Waiting on the big machines to get there and will start placing 
rock. Hopefully everything going in the next two weeks.  
 
DRAINAGE SCHOOL 
Surveyor stated Breanna mentioned in the online drainage school meeting that if a tile runs through 
a bunch of landowners the are responsible for fixing the tile and if the landowner doesn’t fix the tile 
the other landowner has the right to fix it.  
 
Reminder, Trabue bids are next meeting.  
 
With nothing else to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned by Wilson. 2nd by Jarman.  
Motion carried.   
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